
RHSC General Meeting – Oct 5, 2010 
Meeting Notes

1. Jim Collard was the evening’s guest speaker and gave a great presentation on “Health Made Simple” --- thank you, Jimmy Luge !

2. Anne Z reported that the Long Ridge Tavern has asked us to complete our meetings by 9pm otherwise they would incur overtime charges for their staff.  This was new news and will be discussed at the next board meeting. Nevertheless, the membership was advised that going forward we may need to begin our monthly meetings at 7 or 7:30 instead of 8pm.
-( Board to discuss on Oct 19

3. Anne then discussed programs for the next few meetings:
· November 9 – Frank Matsuda of Pedigree Shop in Stamford will present an equipment demo.  Anne has requested an in-store gift certificate to raffle.
· December 7– The ONS Foundation is presenting a free sports medicine seminar at their facility in Greenwich on “Ski Conditioning and Injury Prevention” starting at 6:30.  Members agreed to attend that seminar in lieu of our regular monthly meeting. Those interested must pre-register by contacting either Anne Z or ONS.  Email Blast to be sent advising members of the need to pre-register as well as other details.

· January 4 – Curtis Casey will give annual Lodge Coordinator Training.  Members voiced several concerns about this:

· Training should be given on more than one occasion to accommodate busy schedules

· Can online training be completed instead?

· Long-time members should not be required to recertify annually
-( Board to discuss on Oct 19

4. There was a substantial amount of discussion/concern re new plans to ‘rent’ bins annually, especially by members who have had bins in prior years.  Apparently, years ago members desiring bins participated in a lottery, and the winners were charged a $50 ‘deposit’ to be refunded when they gave it up, assuming bin was not damaged.  There was no time limit placed on member’s use of the bin, so they feel those bins are ‘theirs’, and feel entitled to
· Priority over bin assignments ahead of ‘first come/first served’, and
· Either a $50 reimbursement or at least a credit towards bin ‘rental’

( Board to discuss on Oct 19

· Some members felt that the new bins would take up too much room, as there was not much additional demand for them.
5. Judi K reported on upcoming Activities :  
· November 20 Snow Ball in Hartford with Stephanie Evers representing our Club. Gabe C reported that it’s traditionally a wonderful evening and encouraged everyone to attend.
· As it’s a fund raising event for the CSC, each club is expected to contribute raffle items or other valuables. One member’s suggestion was to offer a free-weekend at our Lodge but security concerns arose re having unknown folks stay there.

-( Board to discuss on Oct 19
· Those interested in a bus trip to Foxwoods should contact Judi asap


6. Pat S introduced 2 guests: 

· Aili Arisco (Gabe and Marian’s daughter), and

· Frank Kane, former member

7. Michael Lobosco won tonight’s Raffle of RHSC logoed clothing - he selected a fleece vest worth $35 for his wife Erica – nice job, Mike!  

· Total proceeds from raffle sales were $67, netting $32 for the club.

· -( Anne O: Please contact Mike for details – Thanks
8.  Zak Welburn detailed projects for the upcoming work weekend Oct 9, 10

9.  Board Members Present:  Mike Kellick (ran meeting due to John O's travel), Anne Z., Judy K, Pat Siciliano, and Zak Welburn 


